
        Maysville, Mo. 

March 27, 2017 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

Commissioner’s Room 9:00 A.M. 

 

East District Commissioner Garry McFee, West District Commissioner, Kyle White and County Clerk, Melissa Meek. 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison was absent. 

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White and those in attendance said a prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to approve the agenda for March  27, 2017 with West 

District Commissioner, Kyle White making the second. Motion carried. 

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the minutes with East District Commissioner, 

Garry McFee making the second. Motion carried. 

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek gave the Commission Statute 229.100 that gives the Commission permission to bore under 

the county roads. RSMo 229.100 “through, on, under or across the public roads… without first having obtained the 

assent of the County Commission”.  

 

Collector/Treasurer Joan Pearl met with the Commission to get discuss the penalty on a patron’s tax bill. The 

Commission approved. 

 

After 26 years working in the Courthouse Jody Pearl will retire March 31 from the position of Collector/Treasurer.  

Jody first worked in the County Clerk’s office for Mary Berry. When township collectors were dissolved Jody then took 

the position of Collector/Treasurer and has served in that capacity since 2007. Also retiring on this day is Marla Boyd.  

Marla has worked in the Courthouse doing judicial work for 34 years. Together these ladies take a great deal of 

knowledge and memories with them. They will be missed by all whom have worked with them over the years. 

The Commission wishes to congratulate Jody and Marla on their retirement and thank them for their many years of 

service to the County.   

 

Bill Gray, Road & Bridge Supervisor met with the Commission to discuss  Kent Road, rip rap around a bridge and the 

cleanup work they have been doing with the tractor and mower.  Bayfield Road work was also discussed. Grand River 

had concerns over Oregon Road and the width. At this time there will be no change to the portion of the road in question.  

A concern was voiced over Baker Rd. and brush. The County will trim. NE Stewart Rd has been completed and ready for 

rock per township. The Commission wishes to make known that road & bridge has been working around the County 

cutting brush around culverts and bridges. They will continue this process where needed thru out the year.  

 

Country Harvest has asked for permission to use the Courtyard for the annual Harvest Fest in the fall. The Commission 

approved and wants to thank the many members who put in many hours to make this event successful. The event this 

year is September 13 thru the 16
th

. 

 

The Commission advised that they will put bids out for tubes in the middle of April. 

 

Sheriff Andy Clark met with the Commission to discuss deputies and changes to office space in his area.  A bill was 

presented from August that was approved and will be paid with the next accounts payable. 

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to adjourn with West District Commissioner, Kyle White  

making the second. Motion carried. 2-0 

 

Meeting adjourned until April 3, 2017. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


